
 

 

Parks and Recreation Board  
July 9, 2025 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
 

Members Present: Dave Steidler, Teresa Adams, Jessicka Jarvis, Dave Albert 
 
Members Absent: Charlie Dove, Katt Metzger 
 
Public Present: None 
  
Call to Order: Vice - Chairman Jessicka Jarvis called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. 
 
Pledge and Prayer: Pledge was led by Vice-Chairman Jarvis, prayer by Secretary Adams. 
  
Approval of minutes:  June11, 2025, Regular Meeting minutes 
Motion made by Vice-chairman Jarvis to accept June11, 2025, P&R Board regular meeting minutes as submitted. 
Second by Board member Dave Albert. 
The motion carried. 
 
Public Comment: No public comments. 

"America250" Celebration – Discussion ensued on the upcoming event. Chairman Steidler reported 
that it may be better to have something in our own park rather than in the city of York in light of all the 
unrest in surrounding communities.  Secretary Adams reported maybe do a “Block Party in the Park”. 
Board Member Albert reported that he would try to get some information from family members/friends at 
an upcoming reunion he would be attending. Further discussion ensued on various food venues, dunk 
tank and to end the event with a firework display. The discussion was tabled until August meeting so the 
Board could continue brainstorming ideas and start getting organized for the big event. 

Recreation/Event Report: Secretary Adams reported there were no events or fundraisers scheduled for the 
month of July. 

Park Report: Park projects, repairs, maintenance: Secretary Adams reported the current park project is over 
budget from the original budget submitted for the grant, Engineer Brath is aware and a request for more grant 
money will be needed. This overage is due to the rising price of materials over time. 

Friends of the Park Report: Including Fund Raising Events and donations raised 
Dave Albert reported that a meeting is scheduled for July 20, 2025. The organization is moving ahead with a Scrap 
Metal Drive tentatively on August 15 and 29. The organization is also anticipating having another restaurant 
fundraiser possibly at Hoss’ and they are still gathering information on a Brick fundraiser. Discussion also ensued 
on the possibility of a raffle and/or bingo event. 

Funding/Treasurers Report: Grant money/Matches, Outside Donations  
Chairman Steidler reported there is $43,000 in the P&R bank account. 
 
New Business:  
National Night Out: Discussion ensued on possibly attending National Night Out at Logan Park on August 5, 2025. 
Vice-chairman Jarvis reported she may be available to assist with setting up a table. 
Other new business: There was no other new business to discuss. 
 
 



 

 

Old Business:  
Report taken to July Council meeting for June events 
Secretary Adams said the following items were reported to Boro Council:  

✓ Spoke with Todd Lyons about restaking play area 
 
Trail Topics: Board member Dave Albert reported on some fallen branches and some that needed cut back from 
trail. 
Newsletter: Tabled for discussion to prepare one for fall distribution. 
Park Project Sponsor signage: Secretary Adams reported a sign needs to be displayed showing all the companies 
involved with helping to complete the current park project. She reported there is already a sign created but the 
information on the sign needs to be updated. 
No other business was discussed. 
 
Adjournment:   
Motion made by Vice-chair Jarvis 
Second by Chairman Steidler 
Meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Teresa Adams, Secretary 
Parks and Recreation Board 
 

 


